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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 
Hopefully everyone had a very joyous 
Thanksgiving and the opportunity to 
spend time with their families and closest 
friends.  
 
As 2015 comes to a close, we had a very 
busy November, and December looks to 
be the same.   
 
On November 7th we added two new 
brothers and progressed 10 to the 2nd 
degree at Saint Benedict Parish. We  
added an amazing 14 new Sir Knights on 
November 14th at Holy Family. 
  
Bingo attendance continues to be strong 
as the energy and the excitement contin-
ues to grow. November attendance of 111 
players brought in many new partici-
pants, which we were grateful to see.  
This allowed us to once again fulfill our 
various charitable requests.  Thank you 
for your support in attending this       
outstanding fund raising event. (Best of 
all your GK won the cover-all game.) 
 
Adoration attendance has been good, 
however, we can always use more         
attendees.  Please sign-up for any open 
slots that you can personally fill. 
 
Our council has once again received the 
RSVP Award.  The RSVP program is the 
primary program to provide financial 
and moral support to men preparing for 
the priesthood. Congratulations. 
 
The annual Monastic Fudge Sale is 
quickly approaching.  We are in need of 
volunteers, so please be on the look-out 
for an Evite request and/or sign-up on 
Tuesday December 1st  at the Business 
Meeting. 
 

Our plans are in place for the Keeping 
Christ in Christmas card sales event. We 
are looking forward to many volunteers 
to spiritually bring Christ to Christmas.    
 
December has more activities in store.  
Currently they are as follows: 
 
Desserts with Santa         December 5th 
Parish Christmas Party  December 5th 

Monastery Fudge Sale   December 5th/6th 
Keep Christ in Christmas Sales   TBD 
Mens Club                        December 15th 
Parish Bingo                     December 17th  
Friday Night Movie         December 18th 
Council Christmas Party December 19th 
  (Please respond to the Evite request) 
Carols/Crèche Lighting   December 20th 
Christmas                          December 25th 
First Degree Ceremony    December 29th 
Free-Throw Contest        TBD 
 
As noted above, we have a few dates that 
have yet to be determined, so please keep 
your eyes and calendars open for more 
details.  
 
This year’s Parish Christmas Party will 
include the Star Award being presented 
to our Council.  Please make a genuine 
effort to be in attendance.   
 

Let me take this    
final opportunity to 
wish you and your 
family a very Merry 
Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.  
 

Vivat Jesus,                                   
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight  
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14 New 4th Degree Brothers on November 14th 

     Robert Abney              Jerry Adkins                      Jeff Berklich 

         Ron Curtis                     Fr. Anthony Eshun                 Larry Hall                         

     Keith Kieffer                         James Langford                 Mario Marin                     
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The preceding 14 All Saints 
brothers became Sir Knights at 
Holy Family Parish in Marietta. 
 
The class featured the father/son 
Newlands pair plus Fr. Anthony 
Eshun who progressed on Sep-
tember 16th, but whose paper-
work went in with this group. 
 
Fredric Alexandre of Mary Our 
Queen and Richard Rowlands of 
St. Andrew Councils joined our 
14 new brothers into the Father 
Charles J. Watters Assembly 
2688 on that day as well. 

New 4th Degree Brothers (continued) 

 Frank Seco de Lucena       William Torresala 

     Doug Newlands              Will Newlands                      Dave Piper 

New 1st Degree Brothers on November 7th 
These two new brothers 
travelled to St. Benedict 
Parish to take their 1st 
degree. 
 
Daniel Kill is the son of 
our brother Jack Kill. 
Jack pinned his son   
during the ceremony. 
 
Danny Ross was able to 
stay for the 2nd degree 
ceremony which followed 
directly afterward. 
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New 1st Degree Brothers on November 24th 

    Jack Higginbotham                 Edgardo Rodriguez                  Kelly Wheeler 

4 
Note: Our District Deputy will award our council its 2014 Council Star Award during this 
event. Please be there. 
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Nine St. Benedict Progressions to the 2nd Degree 

Nine brothers took advantage of a combination 1st/2nd degree at St. Benedict Parish on Nov. 
7th. They are (L-R): Jeff Dreiling, Danny Ross, Todd Nolley, Gregory Francisco, Paul McNulty, 
Tim Horner, John Coffey, Eric Martin, and James John.   

Two new brothers joined our All Saints Council  
at the St. Benedict 1st degree exemplification.  
(L-R) Daniel Kill and Danny Ross. 

Scoring a double kill,  Brother Jack Kill (right) 
pinned his son Daniel Kill during the 1st degree      
ceremony at St. Benedict.  
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“Holy Name of Jesus” Chinese Mission 
 
Archbishop Wilton Gregory officiated on Sunday November 15th at the official  dedication of the 
new “Holy Name of Jesus” Chinese Mission co-located at All Saints Church. He presented a formal 
archdiocesan charter document which added one new community to the existing 70 Catholic 
churches and missions now making up the Atlanta Archdiocese. 
 
For 25 years, the unnamed group of about 70 Chinese families had been an “apostolate” within the 
All Saints community. It is now designated a named “mission” capable of an independent operation 
under the continued leadership of our Sir Knights Fr. William Hao and Monsignor Hugh Marren. 
 
The group has been searching for a site it could purchase for a functioning church. The archdiocese 
is active in conducting this search on the general Atlanta north side with a notable Chinese popula-
tion.  As the mission grows,  it will in time be re-designated a full Catholic Parish. 
 
Our Fr. Charles Watters Assembly Honor Guard attended the celebration Mass and was treated as 
royalty at the social hall reception following. Many in the Chinese community were not familiar 
with a KofC honor guard, but their historical culture loves the pomp and ceremony exhibited. 
 
Mary Our Queen Parish was once a mission of All Saints under Monsignor Kiernan before it was 
designated a full parish. Now “Holy Name of Jesus” Mission is hoping for that same transition. 
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November Parish Bingo—Another Great Month!! 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Brother Ralph O’Connor, reported that the November 19th Bingo 
event had another excellent crowd of 111 players including some council widows who play free 
with the council paying their fee. Bingo sales were $1,566, prizes awarded were $770, yielding net 
$796 (before payments of 7% sales tax and Bingo supplies). Profit of 50/50 raffle was an added 
$151. Food and drink broke even. Our charities are primary benefactors. 

Marklein Speaks at November Mens Club 

Our brother, Sir Knight Dick Marklein, was the speaker at the November 9th Mens Club 
Meeting. He chronicled his 52 day bicycle trek across America to raise fund for three  
Cristo Rey High School scholarships. Cristo Rey President, our  own Deacon Bill Garrett, 
was present along with Monsignor Hugh Marren. The slide show was most interesting. 
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“Desserts with Santa” December 5th 
 
On Saturday, December 5, our Council will celebrate our 19th  “Desserts With Santa”   
Party in the Activities Building (GYM) from 9:30 AM until Noon.  It’s open to all families 
of the parish, including friends and neighbors, so we should have a great crowd.  This year 
we will have all the favorite activities such as:  Balloon Man, Face Painting, the SUPER  
Humongous Craft Area, Christmas Displays, Lots of Goodies to eat and drink, and of 
course a chance to get a picture with SANTA.   
 
Again this year we will be helping the Dunwoody Police with their Christmas collection of 
unwrapped Toys/Games.  Any child bringing in a new UNWRAPPED  toy or game will    
receive their photo with Santa FREE. 
 
We are proud to sponsor this event and enjoy seeing the happiness of the children AND 
adults that attend. How can YOU help make this a success?  
1. Make plans to attend with your children and/or grandchildren.  Only $8.00 per family 

plus another donation of $4.00 for a picture with Santa (FREE with a donated Toy/
Game).   

2. We need YOU to help us staff the various activities during the party.  If you can help on 
Friday Night Set-Up starting at 6 PM  or the actual event on Saturday from 9 :30 AM-Noon 
or the following breakdown from 12– 2PM, please contact John Buchholz at 770-458-5670 
and jkbuch@aol.com. We need a lot of help to pull this off. 
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Our Brother Goes YouTube Viral 
Our Sir Knight Alfred Alberghini and wife Adelina were on a MARTA trian when they noticed 
a young man was struggling to tie his tie. Adelina volunteered to have husband Al assist him.  
People started wanting to take a photo to post to the internet of a man so stupid he could not 
tie his own tie.  The Alberghini’s  resisted, but photos were taken anyway. This episode of     
simple kindness went viral on the internet with over a million hits plus TV coverage. 
 
The story is from the Atlanta Journal Constitution newspaper, November 18 on page B1. 
 
Amidst all the stories of massacre, corruption, and other distressing news, it is refreshing to 
find a human interest story of simple kindness.  Congratulations to our own Alfred and      
Adelina Alberghini. Go and do likewise. 
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(Right) Our Brother Tim Lamb was featured on a page of a 
tri-fold brochure and an annual report that acknowledged 
significant alumni gifting for the Cathedral Latin Catholic 
High School in Cleveland, Ohio.  
 
Amazingly enough, Tim sat right in front of our Past Grand 
Knight Lou Hlad in homeroom at that school.   
They both went on to college at John Carroll University in 
Cleveland. Other council brothers attending  that university 
were John Barranco, Dave Webster, new brother John 
Dreiling, and Jerry Cicero (deceased).  
 
It is very important to continue support for your 
past educational institutions. 

More Brothers in the News 
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Brother Aaron 
Stecker is the 

proud father of 
another All Saints 
Troop 434 Eagle 

Scout. 

Hardly a month goes by that one or more of our All 
Saints brothers and/or spouses is not making news. 
We are proud to honor them in our newsletter and 
congratulate them for their activities. 

We continue to 
be very strong  
supporters of 
our Boy Scouts 
and Cub Scouts. 
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Brothers in the News (continued) 
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This two-page article from the Living Northside (Nov-Dec 2015) Magazine partially features 

our brother Mike Will who spearheads our All Saints Habitat project every year. 
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Brothers in the News (continued) 
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Article featuring our Brother Mike Will continues... 
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Sir Knight Walter Gauthier was our 
unanimous winner of our Knight-of
-the-Month Award for October due 
to his donation of a wheelchair that 
was specifically given to him by the 
KofC. He no longer needed the 
chair and he then donated it to All 
Saints Parish which was in need of 
one. 
 
He then generously added a plaque 
to the device honoring the recently-
deceased wife of his good friend, Sir 
Knight Bob Santos, also of our 
council. Christine Santos was a well
-known leader within the Mary Our 
Queen Parish community. 
 
Not long ago he also donated the 
portrait of Columbus’ three ships 
that hangs over our bar area. 
 
We thank Walt for his devotion and 
generosity to the Order. 

Brother Denis Shortal is New Dunwoody Mayor 
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Sir Knight Walt Gauthier is Knight-of-Month 

Our brother, Denis 
Shortal bested our 
brother Mike Davis 
in the recent election 
for Dunwoody 
mayor. 
 
Shortal had been a 
city councilman and 
the Mayor Pro Tem. 
 
Our brother, Mike 
Davis, was finishing 
his first four-year 
term. 
 
Our John Heneghan, 
Councilman, was not 
opposed in his  own       
re-election bid. 
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Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) Planned 

 
The Men’s Weekend Retreat for the Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) program is now being 
planned. It will be held the weekend of February 27-28, 2016. Above is the brochure that may be 
cut out, signed, and returned to the parish. 
 
Many knights have already taken this spiritual program and it has changed many lives for the 
better. If you have not yet attended, please prayerfully consider doing it this winter. All study 
materials and meals will be provided. There is a cost requested of $50 if you are able. Sleeping 
accommodations are also provided for one evening. 
 
Please send the signed brochure to the parish office. 
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Haven’t Paid Your Dues!?  
All Saints Council 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting 
more and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab.  Login. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name (lower case 
with no blanks or apostrophes) 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu, click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account, you can sign in, and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2015 dues at $41.52  for  
this convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tuesday December 1st, 2015.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047      678-234-1133 

 
3rd Degree — Mon. Dec. 7th, St. Patrick Parish; Norcross 30071,  Dinner 6:30 PM, Ceremony 
7:30 PM, Coat and tie for photos.  
 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Dec. 29th, 7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
3rd Degree — Sat. Jan 23rd at St. Monica Parish, Duluth, Coat and tie for photos.  
 
4th Degree — Sometime in February at a place to be announced. Get a tuxedo! 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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http://www.kc11402.org/
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Donated $1,000 from Parish Bingo supporting the     

 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Voted $500 for Habitat Volunteer printed t-shirts. 
 

Voted $1,000 donation to actual Habitat house fund. 
 

Voted $2,000 for People Making Progress charity. 
 

Voted $1,000 donation to Gray Plunkett Benin mission 
 

Voted $2,000 donation to I-Care medical drivers. 
 

Donated 10 used computers to Ghana mission. 
 

Voted $500 for parish Homeless Shelter support. 
 

Voted $1,000 to Shepherd Spinal Trauma Center.  
Voted $!,000 for FODAC wheelchair charity. 

 
Provided honor guards for Catholic religious events. 

 
Continued sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 

 
Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 17 

Knights Help Build Parish Habitat House #22 
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You are never too young or too old to consider purchasing life insurance. If you 

have a financial need for coverage, or will in the future, a permanent life insurance 

policy can be just the thing you need.  

When you are young and presumably healthy, coverage will be very inexpensive 

when compared to purchasing the same policies when you are older.  

If you’ve put off purchasing coverage, or you realize that you may need addi-

tional insurance, the Order may still be able to help you, even if other companies 

cannot. In fact, in 2012, the issue age of our permanent life insurance products was 

extended to age 80. Naturally, your health, and whether or not you smoke, will be 

taken into consideration, so underwriting standards for risk and age apply. 

This change came in response to a question I’ve heard before: “My wife and I 

are almost 80, do the Knights offer anything to take care of our final expenses?” 

And it can also help the members who thought they were “too old” to attain our 

coverage. 

This extension of our coverage ages allows me to help members I couldn’t help 

before. I look forward to discussing coverage with you.  

                              John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            

  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

December Tip --   Too old for Coverage ?—Maybe Not 
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December Birthdays  
Clifford Leach                   1st 
Dennis Mackin                  1st 
Douglas Newlands             1st 
Shane Patilla                      1st 
Fr. Dan McCormick         2nd 
Ralph Stinson                    2nd 
Franz Brucks                     3rd 
Keefe McSweeney             3rd 
John Valentine                  3rd 
Randy Compton               4th 
Joseph George                  4th 
Fr. Daniel Ketter              4th 
Jim Snoddy                       4th          
George Ambler                 5th 
Jay Kapp                           5th 
Vimal Mathew                  5th 
Walt Banasik                    7th 
Jason Dew                         7th 
Pat Casey Sr.                   10th 
Jean-Noel Pennachi        11th 
Carl Stryker                    11th 
Bill Florence                    12th 
John Warren                   12th 
Marty Benson                  13th 
Michael Gannon              13th 
Dean Haertel                    13th 
Jim Rainsford                  14th 
Stu Brady                         15th  
Raymond Grupinski       15th 
David Grayson Jr.           16th 
Nestor Montero               16th 
Jack Kill                           18th 
Ryan Malone                    18th 
Duane Neil                        19th 
Stephen Kapusta              20th 
David Sevilla                    20th 
John Beadles                    23rd 
Bill Luckert                      23rd 
Doug Birkbeck                 25th 
Noel Dore                          25th 
Dave Riedinger                26th 
Bill Scully                         26th 
Scott Woods                     27th 
Matt Dewhurst                 28th 
Greg Garneau                  28th 
Msgr. Donald Kiernan    28th 
Benny Mastrogiovanni    28th 
Tyson Yirak                      29th 
Hedy Sevilla                      31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
December Wedding Anniversaries 

 Date                                                                                  Years 
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25th Bill & Betty O’Brien 66 

27th   Ron & Roxanne Hedin 57 

24th Andy & Peggy Diaz 55 

27th George & JoAnn Doyle 55 

1st Ted & Annette Davis 53 

14th Rod & Kathleen Austin 47 

1st Joe & Dolores Mitchell 42 

21st Michael & Katrina Smith 40 

23rd Rob & Susan Swanson 29 

28th Steven & Julie Neri 24 

30th Rick & Janet McCully 20 

5th John & Shirley Coffey 19 

4th Joseph & Kathleen Seconder 16 

27th Cyril & Molly Montabert 12 

13th Paul & Clara Tolusso 12 

16th Ryan & Rachel Leurck 9 

30th Ned & Melissa Winsor 9 

20th Tyson & Barbara Yirak 5 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

      

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

    

   

   

   

   

   

God and Father of us all, in 

Jesus, your Son and our 

Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in 

the family of the Church. 

May your grace and love 

help our families in every 

part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of 

the Gospel. 

May the example of the  

Holy Family, with the aid of 

your Holy Spirit, guide all  

families, especially those 

most troubled, to be homes 

of communion and prayer 

and to always seek your 

truth and live in your love. 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Barranco’s sister-in-law, Vallery Barranco 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Gene Gannon’s Friend, Richard Bonicci 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette  Beth Fox, 58 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, and wife, Christine 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof            Guy Stryker  
  George Swartz          Don Myers 
  Ron Collins               Joe Cavallaro            
  Eric Martin               Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi          Jack Harte 
  Dave Jeanson            Mike Smith             
  John Hansberry       Rich Szperski  
  Doug McAleer          Jim Herbig 
  John Barranco          Pat Casey, Sr. 
  Woody Jones             Jack Curtin 
  Bob Mitchell              Benny Mastrogiovanni   

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan 
    Tom Templeton        Al Garofalo       

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey     Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein     
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP      
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla   

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Sir Knight Dennis Crean Passes 

13 21 
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                              Memento Mori 
Sir Knight Scott Earley lost his dad, John Earley, on November 9th. The funeral Mass was held on    
November 13th at All Saints Church. The knights provided the usual complement of council acolyte 
altar servers. Being a Sir Knight, Scott had also requested an honor guard at the service, although his 
dad was not a knight. This wish was fulfilled for John Early who was a Navy veteran as well.  Please 
pray for John, Scott, wife Rose, and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Dennis Crean, 75, passed away unexpectedly on November 1st after a bad fall complicated 
his already serious pulmonary fibrosis condition.  He had a funeral at All Saints with the full comple-
ment of knight acolytes and large honor guard. Being a fourth degree member, his name will be        
engraved on a Mass chalice presented to a young priest who is in need of such an item as a             
permanent prayer remembrance.  (See below). Please prayer for Dennis, Wife Marie, and the family. 
 
Brother Norb Braza advised that he lost his own brother, 86, on 11/13 from prostrate cancer that had 
spread to the bones.  He lived in Milwaukee.  There are 6 children in the family.  The priest and most of 
the family members were all present.  Norb asked that the Brothers pray for him and the family. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

56 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein             404-790-8004        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                            Bryan St. Romain         678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                             
                                   
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Dominic Palermo         404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      John Buchholz 770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell               770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Steven Strong               770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                 404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                   770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                     770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                     770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                       770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                    770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Friday 
Family 
Movie 

Social Hall 
   “ A  

Christmas 
Story” 
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Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

   December 2015 

Dec. Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 

Mtg 7:30 

Mens Club 
Meeting 

   6:30 PM 
Nancy Jester 

Speaks 

Desserts w/ 
Santa 

9:30—noon 
Social Hall 

Monsignor’s 
Parish  

Christmas  
Party 6 PM 

Set Up 
Desserts w/ 

Santa 
Social Hall 
6:00 PM 

Council 
Christmas  

Party 
6 PM—10 PM 

Social Hall 

3rd Degree 
St. Patrick 
Norcross 

Dinner 6:30 
Degree 7:30 

Parish Creche  
Setup 

Parish 
Caroling after 

5 PM Mass 
Followed by 

Creche 
Lighting 

4th Degree 
Honor Guard 
Our Lady of 
Guadalupe 
St. Benedict 

Duluth 
7 PM Mass 


